From: Andrea McClure

To: Planning Clerk
Subject: Natures Health Group, Inc,. Record No. PLN-2019-16073
Date: Monday, May 16, 2022 8:05:20 AM

Caution: This email was sent from an EXTERNAL source. Please take care when
clicking links or opening attachments.

This email is being sent in regard to the public hearing taking place on May 19, 2022 at 6:00
p.m. involving Natures Health Group, Inc.

I am opposed to this new grow, based on the fact that California is in a HISTORIC drought!
We are way behind on rain, the Bay Area and Southern California are already implementing
water restrictions, and Humboldt will not be far behind should the dry pattern continue as
expected.

The amount of water needed for this grow is unbelievable in an area where residents depend
on well water, and are already concerned about their wells going dry. Who will pay when
people who have a dry well and need water trucked in? How is it even remotely fair to
residents when another large grow is permitted and residents are already having well and
water issues and concerns? Humboldt is awash in grows, and there is absolutely no need for
another, especially during this unprecedented drought,

Another concern is the traffic on a winding road that is already poorly maintained by the
county. Another grow means more soil trucks, more traffic when they bring in people to trim,
and that is unsustainable in a rural neighborhood.

Please do not allow permitting for this grow!

Thank you,

Andrea McClure
Kneeland, CA 95549
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